Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

March 15, 2005

Location:
The meeting of the Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association was held at the offices of the Trabuco Canyon Water District.

Directors Present:
Chuck Ferlisi, Rod Miller, Dana Kemp and Darryl Wheeler. 

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.

Annual Election

It was noted that a quorum necessary to conduct the annual election had been reached and the 2005 annual meeting was conducted.  As a result of the voting, Mr. Ferlisi, Mr. Kemp, Mr. Wheeler and Mr. Miller were elected to the Board. 

Homeowners Discussion

Sandra Spencer of 21882 Via del Lago was present at the meeting and submitted an architectural request application for the relandscaping of her home.

The Board reviewed letter from Ms. Low of 31781 Via del Lago in reference to the landscaping behind her home.   It was noted the matter had been addressed.

The Board reviewed and approved an architectural variance request from the owner of 21972 Via del Lago for the replacement of the windows on the home.

The Board reviewed a letter from Mr. Ghobadi of 31872 La Subida in which he was requesting additional time to repaint the exterior of his home.  Mr. Ghobadi was asking that the Board permit him until the end of June 2005 to have the exterior of his home painted.  After much discussion, the Board agreed to extend the time frame for Mr. Ghobadi to paint the exterior of his home until the end of May 2005.

Chris O’Pine and Sandra Spencer were present at the meeting and asked for the Board’s approval to conduct a community garage sale to raise money to help a child within the complex that was very ill.  After much discussion, the Board agreed to allow Ms. O’Pine and Ms. Spencer to conduct the sale.

Landscape
The Board approved bid proposals from Vandergeest Landscape for the application of the needed fertilizers and weed control.

Security
The Board met with Tom Myer of Boyd & Associates.  Discussion was held with regard to the problems that the guard service and camera systems.  Discussion was also held with regard to the use of printed entry passes.  After much discussion, Mr. Myer agreed to address the concerns about the guard’s performance and the proper operation of the security cameras.

Minutes & Financial Reports
A motion was made by Mr. Miller, 2nd by Mr. Wheeler to approve the February 2005 meeting minutes as submitted.  Mr. Ferlisi abstained from the vote, all in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Miller, 2nd by Mr. Kemp to approve of the February 2005 financial statement as submitted.  Mr. Ferlisi abstained from the vote, all in favor, motion carried.

Management Report
Mr. Williams updated the Board on the collection efforts underway within the community. 

The Board was provided with a property inspection list from the manager.

The Board reviewed the “things to do” list from the prior months meeting.

The Board reviewed the annual planner for the month of March 2005.

Mr. Williams updated the Board on the status of the installation of the streetlight on Via del Lago near Via de la Luz. 

Old Business
It was noted that we were waiting for Reagan Paving to inspect the complex and identify any additional street repairs that were needed. 

It was noted that the blind for the guard shack had been installed. 

New Business
Discussion was held with regard to the newsletter items for March 2005.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 PM.

Submitted by: 

Jack L. Williams

Acting Secretary
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